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WATERLOO PLANNING, PROGRAMMING & ZONING COMMISSION 

715 Mulberry St. • Waterloo, IA 50703 • (319) 291-4366 Fax (319) 291-4262 

DON TEMEYER • City Planner

February 7, 2001 

Honorable John R. Rooff, Mayor 
City Council Members 
City Hall 
Waterloo, Iowa 

Dear Mayor and Council: 

At the regular meeting of the Waterloo City Planning, Programming and Zoning 
Commission held on August 1, 2000 the request by the Waterloo Community School 
District to vacate right-of-way at the East High School campus generally described as: the 
right-of-way on Vine Street extending between High Street and Lane Street and S. 
Barclay Street extending from Maple Street north to the Railroad right-of-way. 

The school bond referendum that passed in the fall of 1999 is enabling the Waterloo 
Community School District to make a series of improvements to East High School. The 
first phase of the improvements will involve the construction of a new cafeteria to the 
south of the school. This portion will not be constructed in the r-o-w to be vacated; the 
Schools are merely seeking additional building space through the vacation. 

Please find attached a legal description and map showing the location of the right-of-way 
to be vacated, sold, and conveyed. An access and utility easement is to be retained above, 
under, and upon the entire portion to be vacated, sold, and conveyed. 

The Planning Commission voted unanimously to recommend that the above street 
portions be vacated; sold, conveyed for $1.00, plus recording and publication costs. 

Therefore, we would ask that the City Council set a date of public hearing and publish an 
official notice pertinent to the request to vacate, sell, and convey the requested public 
portion of right-of-way as described above and on the attached map and legal description. 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our office. 

Sincerely, 

-v/�&L 
Noel C. Anderson 
Assistant City Planner 
Attachments 

cc: Eric Thorson City Engineer 
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